New Social Centre for Blind of Newcastle. — 

Last month the Duchess of Northumberland 

opened the Social Centre for the Blind of 

Newcastle provided by Sir Arthur Sutherland, 

who presided at the ceremony, as a memorial 

to his sister, Miss Elizabeth Sutherland, who died 

last year. Thanks to the donor were proposed 

by Mr. W. Deans Forster, seconded by Lord 

Runciman and supported by Lord Armstrong. 

The Rev. Alfred Thomas, President of the 

Home Teaching Society for the Blind in 

Newcastle and Gateshead, formally accepted the 

Centre on behalf of his trustees, and the Duchess 

was thanked on the motion of Alderman Will 

Taylor, Deputy Lord Mayor, seconded by 

Newcastle-Gateshead Home Trading Society. — 

On 1st April, the office of the Newcastle and 

Gateshead Home Trading Society for the Blind 

was transferred to its new headquarters at the 

Sutherland Memorial Hall, Jesmond Road, 

Newcastle-upon-Tyne, 2, to which address all 

communications should be sent. The new tele- 

phone numbers are as follows : Office : Jesmond 

1259 ; Blind Workers' Depot (Sale Shop), New- 

castle 21811. 

